
 
 

 

 

April 1, 2021 

Statement of support and solidarity with “collectif Palestine Vaincra” 

In a new strategy to tighten the siege on organizations defending the rights of the Palestinian people operating 

in Europe, a Parliament member known for his right-wing positions submits a request to the French Government 

to dissolve Collectif Palestine Vaincra - in France. 

These attempts to impose a dissolution on legally licensed associations that operate legally and openly come 

as an echo to the actions taken by the occupation inside the Palestinian territories, such as its decision to consider 

the "Samidoun Network" a terrorist organization, and it is deeply regrettable that the representative of the French 

Nation clearly relied on these Zionist claims to justify The demand to dissolve and ban collectif Palestine 

Vaincra, in clear contradiction to the values in which the supporters of the "French Republic" venerate the party 

to which the aforementioned MP belongs. 

The Global Campaign to Return to Palestine affirms its full solidarity with collectif Palestine Vaincra, and 

its support for its peaceful and safe activities aimed at raising awareness against colonialism, racism and state 

terrorism practiced by the Zionist occupation . 

The Global campaign to Return to Palestine also stands alongside all the associations and institutions 

supporting the Palestinian right in Europe, which are subjected to successive attacks by the European racist right, 

which coincides and matches with the Zionist vision, especially in its endeavor to criminalize the call to boycott 

Zionism and Israel, and works to impose an equalization of boycotting Zionism and Israel to anti-Semitism, 

without any caring to the values of freedom, justice and equality, and in contradiction to the rulings of 

international courts, including the European Court of Human Rights ruling last June, condemning France for 

obstructing human rights, after prosecution and conviction of activists who called for a boycott of "Israel." 

The Global Campaign to Return to Palestine also calls on associations and unions to join efforts and 

constructive cooperation in the appropriate response to these threats aimed at curbing activities supporting the 

Palestinian right, and to assure that Palestine will remain a beacon for all the free and honorable people in the 

world until freedom and liberation. 
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